A World of Learning Together




This term Reception have been busy learning about Christmas and performing their Nativity shows
for their parents. They have learnt the words and dances to songs along with their lines which
helped them to put on brilliant performances!

In Maths the children have been learning about addition and subtraction within 6.

In English the children have been reading “Goldilocks and the Three Bears” and have even created

their own version of the story. The children have been learning their letter sounds and practising

reading words in Phonics.

I Year 1 have had an amazing half term.

I The children have been working really hard and this has reflected in the fantastic progress they have

I made since the beginning of the year.

I
| In English, we have been learning about the stories ‘The Billy Goats Gruff’ and ‘How to Catch a Star'.

I We re-told the original stories and then we invented our own versions.

| In maths, we have been learning how to add and subtract numbers within 20 using a range of methods.

| decorated cakes and biscuits!

1
!
l
|
|
! We've learnt about plants and seasons this half term as well as, food from other parts of the world. We even made our own pizzas and |
1
| : e |
In addition, we really enjoyed our cinema experience in the school hall where we ate popcorn and watched ‘The Incredibles 2. |
|




have been exploring | led to the children writing their own finding tales. We have also looked at persuasive

addition and sub- : leaflets, and we are creating our own for Dudley Zoo. During guided reading ses-

| Sions, we have been comparing poetry with an environmental theme.
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Maths - Children I | In English lessons this half term, we have read a book called ‘The Promise’, which :

| .

I |
traction as well as :

presenting data,

I\ In our maths lessons this term we have covered a range of topics. |
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| English - We have been reading Oscar \ We started with multiplication and division, looking at both mental !

| Wilde's, ‘The Selfish Giant’ and writing Non-

: chronological reports about Big Cats.

\ and formal written methods. Our second unit has focussed on
discrete and continuous data. This has included both interpreting

1IPC - We took part in the Into Film Festival and creating our own pictograms, bar charts and time graphs.

| and went to watch Captain Underpants at We have continued with the topic ‘Saving the World', about

: Touchwood Solihull.  the rainforests. This term this has included investigating prod-

j ucts that come from the rainforest and researching and debating the use of palm oil.

| We also went to RAF Cosford as part of our
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: At lind S Werld baplc Weisaw some : | We have also used the website https://www.globalforestwatch.org/ to investigate the

!
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| changing use of forest land around the world. In our last week of term, our DT pro- |

| Planes, got to go into an army helicopter and
| ject has involved making our own rainforest birds!

| made rockets in the workshop.

: Science - We huve been studuing Bight We I Our science topic this term was ‘Human Impact’. During this topic we

| have looked at how human behaviour can change our environment
| explored the different colours that make up ? s 9

| i ;
and also have an effect on animals. We have discussed litter, waste,
| light, as well as how

shadows are formed § plastic pollution and also looked at how we have an impact on the

| by setting up puppet I
| shows that children | We have been very lucky with our trips this half term. Year & went to
| performed simple | both the cinema to watch ‘Hotel Transylvania 3" and Dudley Zoo in the same week! |
i stories in. | We had a great time seeing a range of animals, including those from the rainforest, |
|
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I such as orangutans and lorikeets, which even landed on our heads!




Wi

Attendance this term is 96.64%.

! This is a really good start to the year. Let’s keep it
I up!

| Please remember that attendance is key to your child’s |
| attainment and it-is fl.rilpbnant that they are at school |

| in order to learn.

We wish you a well-deserved break
and we look forward to

seeing you all again on

Monday 7th January




